DIME BOX LOCALS

The Presbyterian meeting closed Tuesday night. We had two additions to the church-Miss Ella schuhmann and Emmett Tyler. The Baptist meeting is to begin the 8th, of July.

Ar and Mrs. Oliver Rusky of Needville and Mrs. A. D. Wells of Beaumont visited relatives here last week.

Mrs. W. R. Standifer and son Billy of Houston spent last week here.

Mrs. Robbins and two sons of Denton are visiting her parents, Mr. and Mrs. D. F. Stamps.

Miss Julia Polansky of Lyons and Mrs. George Kocurek and sons of Deanville visited Julius Polansky and family the forepart of the week.

Ira Bryan and family of String Prairie spent Tuesday here.

Misses Abbie McLellan and Alene Stewart who are attending the University spent the week-end with home folks.

J. A. Fields of Giddings was here the forepart of the week.

Emily Reat is spending the week on String Prairie.

Bobbin McGinnis of Houston is visiting relatives here.

Sheriff Carlisle of Giddings was here Monday.